     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held March 15, 2016.

Call to Order:

Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. at the LaPine Senior Center. There were 16 district members present. 

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the February meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave the treasurers report for February with check #1154 written to  


Lynn Bettelyoun Trucking for $435 for attempted ice removal, check #1155 for


Special Districts Insurance Service $1,118, check, #1156 LaPine Senior Citizens


for meeting room rent $35.00.There was a $1.00 charge by bank for Nov. and 


is error so will be corrected in March bank account. After all income and 
disbursements ending balance for February was $77,726.12. Motion made and


seconded to accept treasurers report.  Motion passed.

New Bills: 


 None.

Correspondence:


NaDynne received a $100 check from SDIS which is a bonus on Longevity


Insurance credits. Verna had two notices from SDAO on meetings that are all 
located
out of our area.

New Business: 


A member stated that a Mr. & Mrs. Green on park needs their driveway plowed 

They had previously filled out necessary paper but that was a few years a go. 
Sally Wilson and Theron Loveland both need assistance also.
 

Old Business: 


Don stated there is a speed sign down on SW side of Park and 5th. Gary said a 
post is needed and also on 4h and Park. Gary will be getting the necessary posts 
but can't be put in until ground is not frozen.


NaDynne said the attorney from SDAO had the draft of the by-laws for review to 
make any additions or corrections. When they are returned and put in final form 
they will be available to the property owners.


NaDynne read the contract received from Mike Shields who has started the 
removal of trees on right of way and has started on Amber.  He will cut stumps 
off and remove all trees from area.  Mike has a construction sign and puts it out 


and Gary has made a box to mount on sign to put flyers in to explain the tree 


removal to homeowners. It was stated after trees are taken down it may cause 
more brush.  It may be necessary to mow if it gets to be too much.  Bitter brush 
can be taken out by hand or with a hoe.  Mike keeps the wood and gets rid of it.


 A lot of discussion took place, one stating she did not like the roller as it shook 
the house and she is afraid of damage. Gary stated if she could talk with driver 
and perhaps he could use a different roller.


 Gary said the road district is going to try to use more dust retardant this summer 
to do all roads.


NaDynne stated that Verna had suggested having quarterly meetings if possible


since last month we had offices and spouses attend and paid $35 for room rent.


Gary asked for a show of hands on this and it was unanimous.  This will be 


reviewed by board as to which months are best.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be May 17th at the Senior Center, 16450 Victory Way,


LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary


Miller at 8:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

